
 
 
 

Haris Ginis 
Technical Manager 
Leave to Construct Applications 
Regulatory Affairs 
 
 

tel 416-495-5827 
haris.ginis@enbridge.com 
EGIRegulatoryProceedings@enbridge.com  
 

Enbridge Gas Inc.   
500 Consumers Road 
North York, Ontario  
M2J 1P8  
 

 
VIA EMAIL and RESS 
 
 
August 29, 2023 
 
 
Nancy Marconi 
Registrar 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street, Suite 2700  
Toronto, Ontario, M4P 1E4 
 
Dear Nancy Marconi: 
  
Re: Enbridge Gas Inc. (“Enbridge Gas” or the “Company”) 

Ontario Energy Board (“OEB”) File Nos. 
EB-2022-0156 – Selwyn Community Expansion Project (“Selwyn Project”) 
EB-2022-0248 – Mohawks of the Bay of Quinte Community Expansion Project 
(“MBQ Project”) 
EB-2022-0249 – Hidden Valley Community Expansion Project (“Hidden Valley 
Project”) 
Response to Pollution Probe (“PP”) 

 
This correspondence is in response to PP’s August 24, 2023 letter in which PP made 
comments regarding the reply submissions of Enbridge Gas and the use by PP of 
evidence references relating to Enbridge Gas’s rebasing proceeding.  
 
Enbridge Gas maintains its position stated in its reply submissions in this regard.1 As 
indicated in PP’s August 24, 2023 letter, PP’s intent was to introduce new evidence into 
the record of this proceeding at the time of final submissions. The OEB has previously 
found this practice to not be appropriate. 
 
PP also alluded to information that Enbridge Gas provided as part of its reply 
submissions relating to the environmental reports for the Selwyn Project, MBQ Project, 
and Hidden Valley Project regarding the presence of bedrock and well water monitoring. 
The information referenced in paragraphs 34 to 40 of Enbridge Gas’s reply submissions 
are part of the record of this proceeding, except for the number of letters mailed to 
owners of private wells to offer participation in a well monitoring program, the number of 
responses received, and the number of wells sampled in each project area. This data 
was provided for informational purposes in a manner similar to updates that can occur 
in submissions regarding, for example, permitting activities and the status of Indigenous 
consultation, and not to advance a point of argument. 
 
 
 

 
1 Enbridge Gas Reply Submissions, p.5 
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If you have any questions, please contact the undersigned. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Haris Ginis 
Technical Manager, Leave to Construct Applications 
 
c.c.  Charles Keizer (Torys) 

Henry Ren (Enbridge Gas Counsel) 
Guri Pannu (Enbridge Gas Counsel) 
Catherine Nguyen (OEB Staff) 
Zora Crnojacki (OEB Staff) 
Petar Prazic (OEB Staff) 
Intervenors (EB-2022-0156/EB-2022-0248/EB-2022-0249) 
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